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Derby Forest School aims to ensure that the highest standards of care are maintained for all children 
at all times and that parents are confident in staff member’s abilities. It is therefore vital that we 
have a transparent culture within our setting where everyone feels able to raise any concerns they 
may have. 
 
If any staff member has any concerns regarding the way children are being cared for or concerns 
regarding the practice of another member of staff then they must report them. 
 
All concerns raised will be taken seriously and fully investigated.  
 
If a staff member feels unable to discuss the matter with their manager then they can contact Ofsted 
directly on 0300 123 3155. There is also information regarding this at 
http://www.ofsted.gov.uk/contact-us/whistleblower-hotline   
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